

Andy Beshear Governor

Jim Gray SECRETARY

March 14, 2023

Dear Mayor Gorton,

The Kentucky Office of Highway Safety would like to provide highway safety equipment to the Lexington Police Department with the following financial value:

Recon X7 = \$44,307.05

Mobile Precision 7670 2x \$2,523.28 = \$5,046.56

Grand Total = \$49,353.61

This highway safety equipment we understand is needed to support quick roadway clearance during crash reconstruction and will allow your Police Department to be compatible with the equipment used by the Kentucky State Police in hopes to prevent secondary crashes. We understand that this must be approved internally by the local government, so we are writing to you to demonstrate our intention and commitment to this process.

Thank you for your favorable consideration of this request,

Bill Bell

**Executive Director** 

Bell Rece

Kentucky Office of Highway Safety